
Farmington Junior High 
Community Council Meeting Notes 

January 24, 2021 
  
*Welcome 
 
*Student Request for Hats – Jerzey Russell, Morgan Mutter, Daxton Quist 
 -students requested a change in dress code to allow for hats 

 
*Discussion of Student Hat Request 

-JSSC discussed and voted 7 against with 3 in favor of hats. Students will present in February. 
-Survey sent to Faculty show faculty response split. Concerns are distractions, disrespect, 
students trying to hide things in hats 
-CC discussion of concerns, comments and questions concerning hat change in dress code. CC 
members need to have discussions about hats being added to dress code with students, 
faculty, and parents to be prepared to vote on issue at later date.  
-Discussion of Role of CC to control dress code. Voting on dress code changes would happen 
at the end of the year. Typically done on yearly basis. 

 
*Covid/Remote Learning – Mr. Ben Hill 

-Teachers gave up time on teachers prep day to be prepared to do remote learning last week 
-90% participation of students in remote learning 
-Remote learning will change as legislature legislates new rules and guidelines 

 
*Teacher Student Success Plan Timeline- Mr. Ben Hill 
 -February 3rd will be a training followed by making some proposed goals 

-Teachers will be asked to submit funding proposals and those proposals will be sent out to CC 
members to review in preparation for voting 
-Plan needs to be completed and turned in by April 

 
*Counseling Center Report – Mr. Damion Lether 

- Wrapped up CCR and 95% of schedule changes and will continue to run anxiety groups 
-Registration will all be online this year. Plan is to visit 7th grade on Feb 4th and 7th in their CCA 
classes. 7th graders will then have a week to put in classes. Following week Counselors will visit 
classes to help with questions and make sure everything is correct.  February 10th and 11th will 
be visits to 8th graders in science classes to help them make and enter in course selections.  
-February 17th will be an open house for all parents and students who still have questions or 
need help making course selections.  
-9th grade course selection information to come later. 

*Motion to Adjourn by Mr. Eric Pratt, second by Ms. Julie Schouten  
 
In Attendance   
Ben Hill, Jacque Wright, Paulynn Hacking, Bruce Needham, Tom Hacking, Erin Findley, Nancy Leavitt, 
Karmen Maxwell, Michelle Beattie, Kristin Jaussi, Heath Wolf, Amie Anderson, Julie Schouten, Eric 
Pratt, Damion Lether, Kimi Christensen 


